Notes from Specialty Committee Recruitment Meeting
January 15, 2017
Carol brought this informal meeting to order at 1:07
Present:
Noreen
Sharon
Wes
Greta
Amy
Lynn
Debbie
Mary Lou
Carol
Darlene
We will have a suggestion box at the party to engage the membership for ideas and suggestions.  
Lynn said that she has agreed to be assistant show chair to John.  Carol said that the official AKC definition of assistant show chair is someone who can step in for the show chair should they not be able to perform their duties.
Carol disseminated a Specialty Work List that she had put together from a similar list used by the all breed circuit.  
The purpose of the meeting and creation of the list is to recruit helpers from our membership and to get a commitment from individuals to do specific jobs.  Our best shot at doing this is at our annual party.  
Debbie (trophy chair) talked about the challenge of finding top drawer prizes and keeping to a budget.  She felt she needs two people to help her set up and pass out trophies at the show.  Friday she is show chair for Mohawk Valley so her assistants will have to step in for her.  (Note that we need to remember Traci’s trophy).  Norene said she would get flowers for the trophy table and for the photos that would coordinate with the table settings.
It was noted that the trophy chair has to have her trophy list ready in March and must review the list before it goes to MBF for printing.
Greta (auction/fund raising chair) said she could use 8-10 people on Friday a.m. to get all the auction items out of the trailer and set up.  Maybe these folks could be split up between morning people and pack it up evening people.  (These are additional people - not the original 5 committee members).   However,  her biggest need is for people to donate and/or solicit donated items.  It would be good if we could get commitments from members to do this.
Grounds committee, since Bill was unable to be here, Greta said that they needed someone to use the leaf blower on Saturday a.m.  (7 a.m.)
Norene said she could use two additional people to help serve the pizza on Friday and clean up.  She will schedule a meeting with new hospitality volunteers so they will have some idea of what they can do to help.
Scheduling:  Though we discussed abandoning  the welcome party on Thursday,  Darlene & Carol decided that Karlee Gray Stone would sponsor a wine & cheese welcome party .  Friday will be the puppy party with pizza and soda provided. 
Amy (puppy party chair) Amy will set up a mailing list to puppy people (Carol will send her puppy owners to her via e-mail and ask Jill to provide her with her puppy people.   Amy said we could make braided fleece toys for “prizes” and order blue ribbons for each participant.  She will need three extra people,  a helper, a table steward to take “entries” and hand out numbers, and a photographer to take photos of pets on the table that can be emailed to them.  We are hopeful that this event will keep expanding and provide a great time for our pet owners.
Saturday we will get wine for the tables and a sangria punch for the non-wine drinkers.   
Barbara - Chief Ring Steward,  Donald will  steward on Friday but we will need another steward on Saturday since he does the heart clinic.
John — will need help on Saturday to bring the sound system in for the auction.  (Richard?)
Saturday - clean up - will need 10 people to help clean up.
Please feel free to add to or advise of corrections to  this - but do so soon so that Carol can include any additions to  the spreadsheet for the party,
Darlene 
